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Dear Friends, Prayer Warriors, & Supporters, 
 
Thank you for your friendship in the Lord, your prayers, and your financial giving toward our 
ministry!! It keeps us on the road representing our LORD JESUS and WWNTBM. Brenda is 
making a great traveling and ministry companion!! When pastors call me and say, “Are you still 
coming for the meeting?” My response is, “Yes, sir!” Then the pastors reply, “You are bringing 
Brenda, aren’t you?”  I slowly respond, “Well, yes, sir, I would not leave home without her!!” I 
am thrilled to see that response to her presence with me among our churches and pastors!! 
 
This has been a very, very busy summer. Missions conferences slow down in the summer, but we 
have been very busy “subbing” for pastors on vacation and helping two churches that do not 
have pastors. Because of your support and prayers, I can help them at no cost to them. Both 
churches are struggling after Covid and definitely need an under-shepherd to lead them.  
 
The Lord has opened up two new churches to our ministry, and we had the opportunity to revisit 
some of our supporting churches. Two of our missionary families, Elwood & Doris Hurst and 
Russell & Mamie Bell, are facing some difficult times physically and financially. We love these 
dear folk for their faithful service to our Lord! Their lives have been lived by faith. 
 
Meetings are booking quickly for the fall. Pray for us that we will still have the strength for the 
journey. Pray for Pastor Wingard’s family. Pastor Wingard went to be with the Lord in 2021, 
and his dear wife, one year and three days later, joined him in Glory. We just received the news 
that Billy Wingard, their son, went to be with them in Glory today. 
 
If we can help you in a missions conference or a service, let us know!!   
 
Dalton Heath, Cell# (704) 674-8268,  Address: 1007 Simmons St., New Bern, NC 28560. 
 
We Love you in The Lord, 
Dalton & Brenda Heath 
John 3:30 & Col. 1:18b  


